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Council Highlights 

June 11, 2020 Council Meeting   
 

• Council recommended approval to the Approval Authority, Elgin Council to provide a 
six month extension on draft plan of condominium file No. 34CD-WE1401. 

• Council provided direction to staff to open the Splash Pad in Miller Park, beach at 
Port Glasgow Marina and to allow for transient camping in Port Glasgow Trailer Park 
in keeping with the Provincial Direction, as of June 12, 2020. 

• Council requested staff to report back at the June 25, 2020 Council meeting on 
opening Rodney Pool 

• Council awarded the contract to reconstruct the Smith Municipal Drain to G.W. 
Clarke Drainage. 

• Staff reported to Council the Spring Yard Waste pick up has been rescheduled to 
June 29, 2020. 

• Council approved Solid Waste and Recycling curbside collection for rural residents, 
beginning on August 1, 2020, at a prorated cost of $50 per residential and 
commercial property.  Staff will be rolling out details on pick up days and recycling 
bins to these residents in July.  

• Council directed staff to have the property owner of 145 Furnival Road apply for a 
rezoning to bring the structures on the property into compliance and to bring forward 
a housekeeping amendment to clarify the FR zone in that area.  

• Council approved a resolution be sent to Association of Municipalities of Ontario and 
the Ontario Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks requesting to 
transition to full producer responsibility for the Blue Box program in the first year of 
eligibility, January 1, 2023. 

• Council received the quarterly report on the Complaints/Requests for Services 
received as part of the West Elgin Complaints policy.  

• Council received a report on the analytics of the users and usage of the new 
website. 

• Council received a report on Council remuneration to date and requested staff report 
back prior to 2021 budget deliberations on a salary comparison with other Elgin 
County Municipalities.  
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• Council supported Take A Bite Eatery’s request for a temporary patio extension and 
directed staff to create a simplified application process for temporary patios for 
restaurants. 

• Council approved a donation to Aldborough Public School and St Mary’s Elementary 
School of $600 each, for graduation exercises. 

• Council requested staff report back on adding a second Council meeting in July. 
• Council approved an agreement with Juce Connect to allow for the installation of 

telecommunications equipment on the Rodney Water Tower.  


